
Meeting Minutes
THE REGULAR MEETING of the PLANNING BOARD of the Town of Cortlandt was conducted at the Town Hall, 1 Heady St., Cortlandt Manor, NY on Tuesday, January 5th, 2016.  The meeting was called to order, and began with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Loretta Taylor, Chairperson presided and other members of the Board were in attendance as follows:




Thomas A. Bianchi, Board Member




Steven Kessler, Board Member 



Robert Foley, Board Member 

Jeff Rothfeder, Board Member

Peter Daly, Board Member 

Jim Creighton, Board Member 

ALSO PRESENT:




John J. Klarl, Esq., Deputy Town Attorney
 



Michael Preziosi, Deputy Director, DOTS



Chris Kehoe, Deputy Director for Planning


*



*



*
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I want to welcome everybody to the 2016 calendar for the Planning Board.  Hope everybody had a wonderful Holiday season and we’re all ready for business at this point.



*



*



*
CHANGES TO THE AGENDA:
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated there are going to be a couple of changes to the agenda.  Several applications have been pulled per the applicant’s request and they include: PB 1-15 Montauk Student Transport which will come back on the agenda probably in March, March 1.  PB 4-14 Abee Rose, that’s Mongoose, will come back on February 2nd, probably.  Then, we have the last change is PB 7-15, that’s the Liaskos site for bus parking.  That should return probably on February 2nd.  Montauk, I guess, because it’s an adjourned public hearing we will allow people if you stay and want to speak you can certainly stay and speak at that particular time but other than that these, essentially, have been pulled from the agenda.
*



*



*
ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES OF THE MEETINGS OF NOVEMBER 5 AND DECEMBER 1, 2015:
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I’d like to get a motion to adopt the minutes of November 5th and December 1st.
So moved, seconded.

Mr. Robert Foley stated I have corrections, including from last month.  I found them Chris.

With all in favor saying "aye."


*



*



*
CORRESPONDENCE:

PB 9-99      a.
Letter dated December 21, 2015 from Linda Whitehead, Esq. requesting the 17th 90-day time extension of Final Plat approval for the Furnace Dock Inc. Subdivision located on Furnace Dock Road.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated Madame Chair I move that we adopt Resolution 1-16 approving the extension.
Seconded.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked just a quick comment on the question, can we ask that the applicant or their representative appear at the February 1st meeting or next time that this is due at least?

Ms. Loretta Taylor responded well, it’s going to be 90 days.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated the next time it’s due then.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I believe we already sent a request.  I don’t know why they have not responded in kind but I would like to back up that request that they show up and explain why we are going through these perpetual Resolutions.  

With all in favor saying "aye." 
PB 30-95    b.
Undated letter (received by the Planning Division on December 21, 2015) from Jennifer Zelop and John Heagle requesting Planning Board approval for a change of use from a dance studio to the CKO Kickboxing Facility located in a vacant tenant space at the Pike’s Plaza Center at 2050 Cortlandt Boulevard.

Mr. Peter Daly stated Madame Chair…
Ms. Loretta Taylor asked are you from the facility?

Yes, Steve Corrigan….
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated you can stand right there and if you would like, please discuss with us what it is you’re doing.

Good evening Ms. Chairman, members of the Planning Board, staff and counsel,  I am Steve Corrigan representing Princeton Realty Group.  We represent the ownership of the property at the Pike’s Plaza.  This is Jen Zelop and John Heagle, the owners of CKO Kickboxing.  We are about to enter into a lease to occupy the dance studio.  I would like to introduce them and if you have any questions about what their plans are for the space please feel free to ask any questions.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked do you want to sort of talk about what you’re doing and then we can ask questions after you’ve done that.
Ms. Jen Zelop stated we’re currently in Peekskill right now, so we’re CKO Kickboxing Peekskill.  We have a facility where people come in for class.  It’s fitness kickboxing.  There’s no contact.  They come in, it’s instructor-led.  It’s for physical fitness purposes.  We have morning classes and we have evening classes.  There’s nothing that goes on during the day and we have a morning class: two classes on Saturday and one class on Sundays.  We have trainers.  We have a great staff.  We have wonderful members.  What we’re looking to do is be more convenient for our current members than where we are now.  We’re kind of hidden.  We’re in an industrial facility off the beaten path in Peekskill.  A lot of our members are from Cortlandt Manor and from the surrounding areas closer up where Pike’s Plaza is so it would be great to accommodate them and also just grow our membership.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked I would like to ask quickly the age of your clients.  I’m not sure that I understood…

Ms. Jen Zelop responded our average age is between 38 and 50.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked so, not younger people?

Ms. Jen Zelop responded our youngest is about 23-24 but we cater more to working people, to adults.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked are there any other questions from members of the board?

Mr. Robert Foley asked you open at 5:30 a.m. or 5:00 a.m. on the weekdays?

Ms. Jen Zelop responded on the weekdays.  Monday through Friday we have one class that’s at 5:15 and the facility closes at around 6:30 and then we re-open at 9:00 and we’re open until 11:00 and then we close and we re-open at 5:00 p.m.

Mr. Robert Foley asked and as late as 9:00 p.m. but that’s not the norm.  It’s just the 5:00 a.m. I wondered about but it shouldn’t be…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated and when we met you said that’s a popular class.  You’ve got people waiting at 4:45 in the morning.  I can’t imagine.

Ms. Jen Zelop responded 5:00 a.m. is popular.  They’re a hardcore group.  They’re serious and they need to get to work and they get their workout in.

Mr. Jim Creighton asked have you been to the facility during the times, the evening times or the proposed facility during the evening times?  Do you anticipate any problems with the parking situation as it is with the delivery service next door?

Ms. Jen Zelop responded I’ve gone up there several times during the week just to kind of see what goes on and what it looks like.  It’s extremely quiet.  The delivery trucks, the cars that they have, pretty much pull up, they grab the delivery and then they’re out.  Where our entrance is, as compared to where the cars have been pulling up, there’s a significant difference in space wise.  I haven’t seen anything that would conflict.

Mr. Jim Creighton stated I just noticed that they don’t use parking spots.  They typically park in front of all of the store fronts.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked any other questions for the applicant?  

Mr. Peter Daly stated Madame Chair I move that we approve this change of use.

Seconded.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated what you did with the indoor golf driving range, I don’t think it’s going to be an issue but just to let the landlord know that there are land bank parking spaces that if there becomes a problem that we would go back to the landlord and require that those land bank spaces be constructed out.  It’s not for the tenant to worry about but it’s for the owner.

Mr. Corrigan stated that is shown on the site plan that we submitted.

Mr. Robert Foley asked they would be up on the top maybe.

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded it’s not necessarily really convenient for the lower level.  I think there’s some shown on the side and then there’s 10 up in the back.

Mr. Robert Foley asked is there an access down to the building from up above level?

Mr. Corrigan responded there’s a staircase along the exterior – an exterior staircase.

Mr. Robert Foley stated oh ok, so you don’t have to walk around the lot.

With all in favor saying "aye." 

Mr. Corrigan stated thank you very much.

PB 12-94    c.
Letter dated December 22, 2015 from Laura Betlow, Site Project Manager with Physician One Urgent Care, requesting Planning Board approval for a change of use from retail to medical office for a vacant tenant space (formerly Danny’s Cycles) at the Cortlandt Town Center.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked is there anybody here?  Please.
Ms. Laura Betlow stated good evening Chairperson Taylor and the Cortlandt Planning Board.  I’ve also brought with me Lynn Rosen who is our CEO so any questions that you have both of us, hopefully between us can answer all your questions.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked you are?

Ms. Laura Betlow stated her name and stated the site project manager.  We are applying for a change of use at this site in the Cortlandt Town Center.  It’s in pad #5 between Panera Bread and Subway.  This is an elevation that shows how it will look like once our signage and all of our colors are applied to it.  Our company has 12 locations in Connecticut and we’d like to say that we help people feel better and we do.  Last year we helped just under 100,000 people feel better and we’re going to double that this year in 2016.  We are open 365 days a year.  We are open from 8 a.m. to 8 p.m. Monday through Friday and on weekends we are open from 9:00 to 5:00.  Most insurances are accepted and we perform a variety of urgent care services such as: radiology, we have one room in your packet just geared for pediatrics and just a wide variety of procedures are done in our clinics.  We usually have about 4 employees available at all times; one of them is a licensed provider.  We also have a radiology tech.  We have a medical assistant and we have a patient service associate who greets all of our patients and gets them all set up with paperwork and ready to have their exam.  Chris, did you put the floor plan in here?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded no, but they have it.

Ms. Laura Betlow stated I also gave you all a floor plan which is still in design phase but you can get an idea of all the different exam rooms we have and the size of our space.  On the exterior, as you can see, we’re proposing for the green awning to be changed to blue.  We are probably going to shift the doors a little bit to the right but other than that there will be no exterior changes.  Another thing that we offer our patients at every clinic that we open is we dedicate specific parking spaces for our patients.  We know they already don’t feel well and really can’t see it in this picture here because you’re really seeing handicap spaces but on both sides of the handicap spaces we will have a total of 4 spaces dedicated to Physician One Urgent Care patients so they can park close to the entrance and get inside right away.

Mr. Jim Creighton asked could you describe the process you went through to get that approved with the property owner?

Ms. Laura Betlow responded yes, actually in preparation for tonight, I walked the space again with Tom Eikhof of Acadia Realty and this was part of our lease process.  He’s fully aware of all the signage.  This, in addition to the side signage and the different directionals throughout the Cortlandt Town Center, that’s all been approved.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked this is your first site in New York?

Ms. Laura Betlow responded well, by the time this opens we will also have one in Somers, N.Y. in the Baldwin Place Shopping Center.  It will open in February of this year.  Really just about a month from now it will be open.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated you got state approval, your license?
Ms. Lynn Rosen stated it is a physician owned company so there isn’t really a license….
Mr. Steven Kessler asked what is it like an Article 26?
Ms. Lynn Rosen  responded I don’t know what that refers to but the way the company’s set up it’s a physician-owned company so there’s a private LLC that’s set up that’s owned by the physician.  You don’t have to have a – it doesn’t have to be a license…

Mr. Steven Kessler stated it’s a physician office basically.

Ms. Lynn Rosen responded yes.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated I got it.

Ms. Lynn Rosen stated Urgent Care just to qualify, I can describe what that is.  Urgent care is really a step between if your primary care is not available and to avoid unnecessary utilization of emergency departments.  It’s really to help consumers get the healthcare when they need it.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated you say licensed medical provider that means a doctor.

Ms. Lynn Rosen responded a physician.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated I just want to understand.  There’s no particular state agency that provides a license for this type of operation.  It’s just a physician, basically a medical office type of operation.

Ms. Lynn Rosen responded yes, they are permitted to practice medicine.
Mr. Robert Foley asked isn’t there other urgent cares in the area, Yorktown or Croton?

Ms. Lynn Rosen responded there are other urgent cares…

Mr. Robert Foley asked but different owners?

Ms. Lynn Rosen responded yes, different owners but we typically do a lot of research around the demographics in the area to make sure that there’s a minimum of 30,000 to 50,000 people in a geographic area that are underserved before we open up a facility.  We’ve identified that this is an underserved community.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked do you, at times, need to refer patients to the local hospital emergency services?

Ms. Lynn Rosen responded there’s a small percentage of patients, because we – you know, as much as we advise people that this is non life-threatening people will come thinking they have indigestion and may have heart pains so we stabilize the patient and we arrange for…

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked how does that transport take place between…

Ms. Lynn Rosen responded usually an ambulance would come in to take the patient and our staff is well versed in this.  They’re all emergency trained providers but it’s a very small – it’s less than 1% of the patients that ever wind up this situation.  Probably you have as much traffic out of any other retail location to go to an emergency department as you would even out of our facility.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked so this is comparable as like One Medical in New York City?

Ms. Lynn Rosen responded yes.

Mr. Robert Foley asked so with the ambulance then, if the need be an ambulette, they would just pull up in the front and transport the patient?  There’s no back entrance or anything.

Ms. Laura Betlow responded we’re exploring two different possibilities with Tom and with our architect as we lay out our floor plan.  Along the Subway side of the building is a rather wide loading dock.  I spoke with the managers of Panera and Subway just maybe like five times a week there is a trailer delivering either bread or food to one of those restaurants but aside from that, it’s a perfect place for an ambulance to pull up and just go on the back side, walk to our back door.  We also design our interiors with very wide hallways so that there is plenty of room if there is an emergency ambulance transfer.  Nothing is in the way.  It’s all planned for.

Mr. Robert Foley asked you get the gurney in and out.  In other words, the back entrance on the floor plan that’s on your schematic…

Ms. Laura Betlow responded that is one option we’re looking at.  If we do that we might have to change the location of the current door.  I’m not sure where that might end up and Tom is just confirming the structural supports of that exterior wall but the other thing we can do is the ambulance can drive right up there to our front entrance and we’ve designed the interior with a straight path to what we call our procedure room.  It would be a very straight, simple access, in-and-out.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked where is that back door that you refer to?  We just got this tonight.
Ms. Laura Betlow responded right now, if you look at the floor plan, it’s sort of an L- shape.  Do you see how there’s…if you look at the base of the L which is the short part all the down at the end, there is a door.

Mr. Robert Foley asked but it comes out on the entrance road to the Town Center?

Ms. Laura Betlow responded no it does not come out…no there is still grass and trees.  It’s not there.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated the door would open up to a sidewalk and then there’s grass but it is the road that comes in.  It’s the back of this building…

Mr. Robert Foley stated it’s the rear of the building.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated and I think if you drove past Moe’s, that’s how where the…

Ms. Laura Betlow stated the location or the closeness to our back wall is a little bit misleading.  When you’re looking from the front of the center you still see a lot of the windows to the right and then the Subway but because our space is actually L-shaped, the path is actually  a lot shorter because we have the L shape.  It’s not like our space goes straight back, it has that L.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I find this a little confusing when I look at the front of the layout of the front of the stores and then you see – it’s almost as if your business should be going along the front but you see – going just along the front like occupying the spaces for Panera and Subway and yours.  It’s just the way this looks on a piece of paper.  You kind of wonder how does this happen.
Ms. Laura Betlow stated my guess, just from my experience in the retail world is that sometimes these centers get re-demised over time as different tenants come in.  When it was first designed it may have been very clean like with walls right near the awning but I’m guessing that just over time different tenants modified it.

Mr. Chris Kehoe asked does your back L go behind the Subway store?

Ms. Laura Betlow responded yes.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated so your store is deeper than the Subway.

Ms. Laura Betlow responded yes.

Mr. Robert Foley asked so you can access it then from around by Moe’s, to the right of Moe’s?

Ms. Laura Betlow responded yes.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I think that’s where you meant the ambulance would pull down there if it had to.

Ms. Laura Betlow responded yes.

Mr. Robert Foley asked with the Acadia manager…my concern is the parking and the number of employees and the patients and the activity and whether there’d even be enough parking so people wouldn’t have to park across the way by Barnes and Noble and then walk across the dangerous road.  That’s a major concern of mine anyway and also I had a question on biohazard.  You mentioned it would be picked up regularly.  Would that be every day, like in regular doctor’s medical centers?

Ms. Laura Betlow responded I’m sorry, did you say the biohazard?

Mr. Robert Foley responded the biohazard.

Ms. Laura Betlow stated the biohazard I think is picked up once a week and on our floor plan we have a closet where we contain the biohazard waste until it’s picked up and it’s in the very back of our space.  It would be no problem at all for me to recommend or just to direct Stericycle to always use that same ambulance location when they came to pick up our biohazard, they would just go to the back and remove it out the back that way.  If I can also speak to your question about the parking.  A routine thing I always do in a new site is I go and meet the property manager and walk the site together, walk around the whole building which I did today with Tom.  I always ask about employee parking and it’s kind of a universal thing.  Employees park as far away from the retail as possible and so we did state that.  That’s how we train our employees as well.

Mr. Robert Foley stated our concern was there’s also another vacant spot in that strip that we’re entertaining, or there’s an application before us and they will have a few employees and also clients in and out and they’d be a problem so we had discussed parking availability in that section.

Ms. Laura Betlow stated well, I’m happy to go and I can do this tomorrow actually and work with Tom if we want to maybe define some specific employee parking spaces and just make it really clear.

Mr. Robert Foley asked what does staff think?  We discussed it with the other…

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded we talked about it with Massage Envy but I don’t know how quickly they’re proceeding with Tom Eikhof,  I don’t know if they’ve taken the next steps but I did talk to Tom on the phone and it’s up to the tenant.  He has no opposition to dedicate an employee spacing for Massage Envy back in that far corner near the rocks and that would probably be the same area that you would go to which, based on experience, it’s always empty way back there.  That would be the best place for the employees.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated I would, in talking about the rear entrance, I would encourage you to utilize that for emergency purposes because it’s a lot more discreet than bringing somebody out among three restaurants in the front and waiting room, etc, with a waiting ambulette or whatever.  It just doesn’t look right.
Ms. Laura Betlow stated the one thing that is also a routine part of our preopening process it that we establish contact with the local ambulance service.  We invite them out to the site and they walk the site with all of our medical providers as opposed to me, I am not a medical person but they walk the site with our medical providers.  They get familiar with the whole entire process and layout so that if that ever happens it will be as smooth as possible.

Mr. Peter Daly asked you mentioned you’re going to dedicate some spaces for patients.  How many?

Ms. Laura Betlow responded I think it’s 4; two on each side of the handicap spaces.

Mr. Peter Daly stated that’s good.  Thank you.

Mr. Jim Creighton asked you mentioned 4 to 6 employees will be present at all times so is 6 the top number of employees who would be on site or…

Ms. Laura Betlow responded I’m just going to tell you I’m a little bit new at my job and I rounded up a little bit on the 6 just to be on the safe side but the reality is that 4 is the number that is most typical.  Actually, what my office is in one of our clinics in Connecticut so I’m getting pretty accustomed to the day-to-day drill of the life in the clinic.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked I have a question about your use of a blue awning.  Is it critical?  I kind of want, as a person who’s been on the board for years and knowing how much time and effort and years went into the planning for this shopping center or the mall.  We wanted to try to keep a certain look to it.  We don’t usually press overly hard about your signage except that it has to conform to a specific size or whatever but if everybody puts up a different awning in a different color, it starts to take away from the effect.  I was wondering if it’s not absolutely critical that you have a blue awning, could you have a green one?

Ms. Laura Betlow responded I think that the Panera design is very eye-catching so that’s already allowed to look at.  I think it would be nice to differentiate ourselves from Subway which is already green.  To speak what you said earlier about how it’s confusing, I think by having a unique color it sort of directs people to where the door is.  I know that everyone on our design staff who is esthetic would certainly vote for the blue but…

Ms. Lynn Rosen stated the blue is part of the colors that are pervasive and the website and everything that we have so the blue and then we do pull in the red to denote it’s a medical facility so those colors and the combination help draw the eye and makes – these are patients…
Mr. Robert Foley asked there’s a connection to logo and/or the medical…

Ms. Lynn Rosen responded absolutely.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated and I did refer this to our Architectural Advisory Council and I did get a lot of emails.  I do have an email from them that they have no objection.  They advise you.  You don’t advise them so it’s still your call but they don’t have a problem with it.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I don’t have a problem with the blue sign or blue awning but I just sort of figured if it’s not critical we could just sort of make a kind of consistency to our mall instead of everybody coming in and putting up a different color.  You know what I’m saying?  If the Architectural Review Board kind of feels this is okay, okay.

Ms. Laura Betlow responded thank you.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked any other questions from the board?

Mr. Robert Foley asked I just still have the parking concern but I’m not sure what our disposition is going to be whether we’re going to continue to discuss this or…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated one thing I thought you could do is, obviously it’s up to you, but if you would consider approve it by motion subject to satisfying the Department of Technical Services with respect to working out some of the details with the ambulance and parking and if we can’t work it out as a staff then we would bring it back.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked so do you want to go ahead, approve it by motion subject to?

Mr. Mike Preziosi stated yes we can definitely do that and we’ll ask from a letter of support from Mr. Eikhof from Acadia Development that he’s on board the 4 potential parking spaces for patrons and also to make sure that you have the ambulance service – and these pictures, I wanted to clarify, there’s a drop curb for emergency access.  There’s another curb, another step up, it is a ramp up to the main entrance.  There’s not going to be any work required to be done?

Ms. Laura Betlow responded that is accurate of what is there, yes.

Mr. Mike Preziosi stated okay great.

Ms. Laura Betlow asked who should that letter be addressed to from Tom?  Should I ask him to address it to the Planning Board and send it to Chris?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded I’d address it to Mike but you can get in touch with me tomorrow and we’ll straighten that out. 

Ms. Laura Betlow stated okay thank you, terrific.

Mr. Robert Foley stated I make a motion that we approve this by motion subject to further discussion, review and approval by staff and Acadia Management.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

Ms. Laura Betlow stated thank you.


*



*



*
RESOLUTION:

PB 1-14      a.
Application of Hudson National Golf Club for Site Development Plan approval and a Special Permit for a Country Club and for Wetland, Steep Slope and Tree Removal Permits for a private golf driving range and teaching facility located on an approximately 19.4 acre parcel of property located north of the existing Hudson National Golf Club, south of Hollis Lane, as shown on a 3 page set of drawings entitled “Site Plan, Hudson National Golf Course Driving Range and Teaching Facility” prepared by Ralph G. Mastromonaco, P.E. latest revision dated December 10, 2015.

Mr. Bob Davis stated good evening.  I believe we’re on tonight for consideration of the draft Resolution that the board has so we don’t have anything really to add to that.  We’ve had the opportunity to discuss it with staff and…
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we do have the Resolution and there were some minor changes made that you and Chris had discussed.

Mr. Bob Davis responded yes, and we’re in agreement on those.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked and you have nothing further.  Chris are we okay to move on and you don’t have anything else to add to this?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded one thing that Mr. Davis, it’s not that critical but we did change condition #11 to give us a little more direction with respect to the tree contribution.  The fund will be used for planting and landscape enhancements at other locations in the town to the satisfaction of the Director of Technical Services.  That was added that you may not have been aware of.  That’s the only change.

Mr. Bob Davis stated that’s fine with us.

Mr. Jim Creighton stated Madame Chair I move that we adopt Resolution #2-16 with the amendments noted by Mr. Kehoe.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated thank you.

Mr. Bob Davis stated thank you very much.  We’d like to thank the board for its careful consideration and courtesy and the same with the professional staff.  We really appreciate it.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated thank you.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated good luck.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we appreciate cooperative applicants as well.



*



*



*
PUBLIC HEARING (ADJOURNED):

PB 1-15      a.
Public Hearing: Application of Montauk Student Transport, LLC, for the property of Worth Properties, LLC for Site Development Plan approval and for Wetland and Tree Removal Permits for a school bus depot with total of 187 parking spaces, a maximum of 92 parking spaces for full and van size buses and 95 parking spaces for passenger vehicles, a fuel storage and dispensing facility and the use of the existing 4,200 sq. ft. garage/office facility and storage barn building for a business office, employee lounge and garage for light service and maintenance located on a 4.98 acre parcel of property at 301 6th Street as shown on a 9 page set of drawings entitled “Site Development Plan for Montauk Student Transport, LLC” prepared by Timothy L. Cronin, III, P.E. latest revision dated May 15, 2015.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated as I said earlier, the next item which is an adjourned public hearing has been moved to March 1st.  This is a public hearing.  If there’s anybody here who wants to address matters under the Montauk Student Transport, please feel free to come and address that.
Ms. Rosemarie Muscolo stated hi [introduces herself].  I am here yet again, another month in this 18-month plus process for this company who has applied for a permission to run this bus operation after already starting operations.  I have to say, I’m quite dismayed that again the matter’s put over, not only another month but another two months.  When we were here in November it was put over because the bus traffic study that was supposed to happen last September and then October and then in November wasn’t done nor was the money deposited for a study and some discussions were going to be held and that we’d have some kind of information now and there’s no further information, no explanation why it’s put over but yet that it’s put over again.  I can assure you that the buses are continuing to run past my house again, and again, and again to the tune of 100 trips a day.  At what point do the residents of Verplanck have the right to demand that the buses stop until that application and the demands for the bus study are complied with and they follow protocol?  A couple of years ago, after living in the town in my home for 25 or more years I was doing grading work in my back yard to put an above ground pool and I got a stop work order which put me back two months and lost the whole season to put my pool in because I was too close to what we always called “the swamp.”  Turned out, it wasn’t quite wetlands but it was close enough to what might be wetlands that we had to apply for a lot of paperwork.  It wasn’t actually wetlands but it put me back and I had to stop work to put my swimming pool in.  This bus company has continued to operate and snubbed their nose at us and without any ramifications.  There’s a double standard here against the simple home owners and this bus company who continues to operate and it really must not continue.  I understand another bus company has set up operations in the town under the same guise, started to operate.  Who needs permission to setup shop here in the Town of Cortlandt if they can just start operating and seek permission later?  Again and again, just by simply requesting an adjournment it’s approved, they get a couple of more months and the rest of us sit and wait and we endure the traffic and congestion in our neighborhoods.  I know you weren’t here Madame Chairman when we first spoke and I showed my videotape and my neighbors, many of whom are here today.  We all left work early to get here to this adjournment, to this hearing only to find out that again it’s adjourned.  We were here in November and found out then when we arrived that it was adjourned.  It’s not fair to those of us who take the time.  I am an empty nester.  My neighbors are retired.  Many of the people who are concerned are home with their children getting them ready for school.  Just because there’s only 8 of us here in a town of 700 doesn’t mean that there’s not a lot of concern and just because we don’t have 700 people filling this room every meeting doesn’t mean we’re not concerned.  We are and the people of Verplanck are really getting tired of getting pushed around.  I think that something must be done to stop this and I think a time limit must be imposed on this entity.  Thank you.
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated thank you.

[Members of the audience clapped.]

Ms. Stephanie Vaughey stated good evening members of the board.  I live at 215 Broadway.  I agree with everything my neighbor Rosemarie Muscolo has said.  I just want to bring one more factor to light with regard to this bus company to the board’s attention.  This bus company is operating under the guise of business as usual.  I’d like to read to you an ad from the PennySaver dated December 23rd: “looking for part time work.  Interested in driving but don’t have a commercial license.  No problem.  Come work as a part time bus monitor while you take our free commercial driving license training course.”  This is a bus company offering people without a commercial driver’s license the opportunity to get one.  “Come apply.  We’re taking applications for Putnam and Peekskill locations.”  And they give the Verplanck address.  I’d like you to ask the bus company very specifically, perhaps the Town Attorney could ask.  Are they training bus drivers in the residential area of Peekskill, a hamlet that has no sidewalks, senior citizens, uncontrolled intersections?  Are they training bus drivers now in the hamlet of Verplanck?  How much more unsafe could this be?  I’m very concerned about this so please add this to the list of concerns that we have about this bus company which has been operating illegally in our hamlet at your discretion for the last year and a half.  Thank you.
[Members of the audience clapped.]

Mr. Robert Foley stated Madame Chair, in the interest of disclosure, in fact that may be the ad that I passed along.  I also saw that and showed it at the work session and have a concern that they’re business as usual.  I didn’t know that it would be read aloud but anyway….
Mr. Bernard Vaughey stated but it’s a very interesting point.  Are they using the Highland Avenue as their training grounds if they’re doing training in Verplanck?  If they’re doing a classroom where are they doing the field training?  I’m a resident of Verplanck, 215 Broadway, Verplanck.  As Rosemarie Muscolo said we’re back again.  Can you please provide us with some good news?  Lots of us worried this winter…I think many of us here would prefer to worry this winter about what to plant in our spring gardens not our home values and the safety being impacted by Montauk Bus Depot.  We’ve entered into our third calendar year to address the ongoing illegal operations in Verplanck.  We were told two Planning Board meetings ago that discussions were underway with Montauk expect to be concluded by mid December of 2015.  We are now starting year 2016 without any resolution.  Can the Town legal staff please give us some additional information on the scope of these discussions?  Can we, residents of Verplanck get some indication of what direction the town and the applicant are going in?  Are they looking at keeping this as is with just modifications?  Are they looking at changes?  Do we have any idea as to where we’re going?  Can we have some kind of feedback rather than just a vacuum that we’re in right now?  As my wife said earlier today, and I believe many if not all the residents of Verplanck feel the same.  Any operation by Montauk as a bus depot with access through residential areas that are the only current access to this property is unacceptable.  Montauk is operating an operational.  This application process and the delays are just a nuisance to them.  Look at your agenda.  We now have a second bus company doing the same thing but in a more appropriate area adjacent to highways another part of town.  The scope of that project has decreased not increased from 70 buses to 30.  If I’m correct, I believe this was a site Montauk was originally sought was told ‘no’.  Why is it now under consideration?  How long do we need to endure this process?  When will we get closure?  Look at another filing tonight: the 17th 90-day extension.  That’s over 4 years and based upon the project number probably longer.  If you have to allow this because it’s the law, the law is broken.  Please do what you can to fix it.  One of the things we’ve talked about before, winter time is back.  Luckily we have no snow yet but we know it’s coming.  How are we to walk Broadway with no sidewalks and the increased traffic?  The wider traffic, with the large mirrors that these buses have that go up and down the street.  Again, Rosemarie brought up the subject of the traffic study.  We were told the traffic study was supposed to be done.  It wasn’t done because of funding.  There’s nothing in the project files to indicate that the traffic study was done.  Can you please indicate to us whether or not that study has been done?  What routes were considered?  Did they consider Westchester Avenue or Kings Ferry?  What are the results of that traffic study?  Montauk buses are again speeding up and down Broadway.  No more parking of the traffic monitors on Broadway to local streets to check up on them.  No more litter patrols.  We all knew that that wouldn’t last anyhow, but again, they made the promise and they’re not living up to it.  Part of the application which is again being adjourned is a vehicle fueling issue.  The application before you which addresses a permanent installation with concrete pads and attempts to collect spills and runoff before it hits the ground or the river is again on hold, yet for almost two years Montauk has been refueling their buses as their application indicates, with mobile fueling units.  No permanent pavement so any spills or drips go into the item-4 and the ground and very soon the water table.  How soon before it reaches the river?  Somers bus fleet had a problem the other day with vandals.  How would any fuel leaks on the current property under the current stay or whatever the procedural name is, how would any fuel leaks be addressed in the configuration?  If there was a vehicle fire, based upon the parking plan it would involve much more than one vehicle.  Remember the Indian Point transformer containment breech after they had a fire and a fire with the transformer and the foam? Can the river and Haverstraw Bay handle a fuel spill and the other contaminants entering the river into Haverstraw Bay?  What are the temporary containment measures for such an event for the current operation?  Please give us information the direction this application is going more than what we’ve gotten.  Please address this application soon.  We need to stop kicking the can down the road.  Violations and tickets were issued the third quarter of 2014.  We’re now in the first quarter of ’16.  Earlier indicated that, again for whatever reasons we’re pushing it towards the second quarter of 2016.  Please enough is enough.  We have to end this.  Thank you.
[Members of the audience clapped.]

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked is there anyone else who wishes to speak?  As we said earlier, this, per the applicant’s request has been removed from the agenda for tonight.  We don’t have an awful lot of information.  I think the last time we talked with the residents and I’m sure you’ve had conversations with Chris, there is some background conversation going on with the Town Board and the applicant.  We don’t have any information.  We’re not privy to those discussions so there’s nothing much more that I can tell you.  You had your particular complaints or concerns have been noted tonight and there’s several we probably can ask Code Enforcement perhaps to get back on to check up on certain things but at the moment our hands are sort of tied.  There’s nothing we can do at this moment.  We do think that probably within the next month or two, month and a half possibly, there should be some resolution.  I’m asking you, you’ve been patient and I know that it’s very difficult but I think we’re getting closer to some level of resolution hopefully that will satisfy you.  You have to come up.

Ms. Rosemarie Muscolo stated I just want to clarify what you mean by resolution – that there’d be some manner of resolution.
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated there’s an issue here.  It may not be – again, I’m hoping that it will be satisfactory or at least have something positive for the residents but I’m not privy to conversations so I don’t know.  I’m hoping that this will wrap up because otherwise all of this would have been for nothing.  You know what I’m saying?

Ms. Rosemarie Muscolo responded we spent 18 months showing up at almost the monthly meeting because we did begin at the Planning Board meeting were told that the Zoning Board was not the appropriate place which in retrospect I think was inaccurate information and I don’t know if there’s recourse after the fact to go back because I don’t believe that the zoning – I think this is a transportation facility not a garage but that’s a different point and I think they made a mistake there.  A resolution that would be satisfactory to the residents would be a complete denial of this plan.  Thank you.

[Members of the audience clapped.]

Mr. Bernard Vaughey asked can you answer the question of whether or not the traffic study has been done or not?
Ms. Loretta Taylor responded we can certainly ask that question.  I know it hasn’t been done as far as I know it has not yet been done.

Mr. Robert Foley stated I think it was answered but go ahead.

Mr. Mike Preziosi stated initially with the traffic study was not completed because of a Holiday so we had decided to wait a few weeks.  It turned out that based upon the discussions with the Town Board and the applicant to hold the traffic study.  Since then, we have a proposal for a traffic study.  It’s been presented to the applicant but it has not been performed.  Depending on the outcome of the negotiations our next step would be to perform the traffic study if it goes sour.  At this point that’s pretty much all the information we have.

Mr. Bernard Vaughey stated well then my only other question on that would be is, since the study has not been done and we all know that traffic can be seasonal.  In winter time people may not want to go out than other times of the year.  Not that we kick the can down the road but would they either – when is the ideal time for a traffic study?  Or would there be factors that would be added into it…

Mr. Mike Preziosi responded our ideal time for a traffic study would be obviously during the school year on a non-holiday week so we can evaluate the full week including a weekend evaluation.  Again, depending upon the negotiations with the board it would be my recommendation to at least have the traffic study done prior to this school year letting.  We should be able to do that one way or the other.

Mr. Bernard Vaughey asked would you do it while snow is on the ground or snow off the ground?

Mr. Mike Preziosi responded ideally during the school year.  I don’t believe the snow is going to have that significant of an impact for counts for the bus garage.

Mr. Bernard Vaughey asked and then the study takes – between the study and the dissection of the information is a two month process?

Mr. Mike Preziosi responded no, the study should take about a week.  We should get good counts there.  Our consultant in this case would be AKRF if they were to fund the proposal.  It would take probably between a meeting within the month. One meeting to the next we would have the answers.

Ms. Rosemarie Muscolo asked has the applicant made the deposit as required for the funding of the traffic study?

Mr. Mike Preziosi responded at this point no but the proposal has been given to them.  The cost has been developed and the proposal has been developed.

Ms. Rosemarie Muscolo asked what’s the cost of the traffic study?

Mr. Mike Preziosi responded I don’t remember off the top of my head but it was negotiated back and forth a little but he has been given the proposal.  If you’d like a copy we could forward but it has not been completed yet.

Ms. Rosemarie Muscolo asked is that available publicly?

Mr. Mike Preziosi responded since we haven’t performed the proposal yet it’s technically not done but I don’t have a problem giving you a copy of it.

Ms. Rosemarie Muscolo asked is it $1,000?  Is it $5,000?

Mr. Mike Preziosi responded I don’t remember the number off the top of my head but I think it approaches close to $10,000.

Ms. Rosemarie Muscolo stated thank you.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated if there’s no one else…

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated Madame Chair I’ll move that we postpone this public hearing until the March meeting.

Seconded.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we’re going to adjourn it to March.

With all in favor saying "aye." 
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PUBLIC HEARING (NEW):

PB 9-15      a.
Public Hearing: Application of the Hendrick Hudson Free Library for amended Site Development Plan approval for a 1,200 sq. ft. addition to the existing building located at 185 Kings Ferry Road as shown on a drawing entitled “Amended Site Development Plan – Hendrick Hudson Library” prepared by Cronin Engineering, P.E., P.C. latest revision dated November 17, 2015 and on a 3 page set of drawings entitled “Hendrick Hudson Free Library – Children’s Room Addition” prepared by Lothrop Associates, LLP latest revision dated November 17, 2015 (see prior PB 10-95).

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated good evening.
Ms. Jill Davis introduced herself and stated the Director of the library.  We’re here tonight.  There have been no changes to our application.  We’re here for the public hearing.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked did you need to say anything?

Ms. Jill Davis responded no.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated this is a public hearing and if there is anyone here who would like to address this application please come up, identify yourself please and your residence.

Ms. Kelly Wall introduced herself and stated I live at 80 Tate Avenue in Buchanan.  My property backs up onto the library property.  My concern is that the increase in the square footage of the library would require an increase in the capacity for the air conditioning unit which is on the side of the library that’s behind my home and my neighbor’s home.  That unit is pretty loud.  It cycles on and off pretty much constantly during the warm weather months when the library is open.  If you’re out and about in your backyard, it’s such a constant sound.  There’s no escaping it.  I have a question as to whether or not this expansion of the library would require an increase in the capacity of that unit making it even more noisy than it already is.  I don’t know if we ask that question here now or if that…I do.  Who answers it?

Mr. Jim Lothrop introduced himself and stated Lothrop Associates Architects.  While the engineering has not been completed yet for that, I would expect there would be an increase in air conditioning because of the increase in the building size.  I think that we can adequately locate that and screen it in a way that it will not have a detrimental impact on you.

Ms. Kelly Wall stated when the library was initially being built my husband and I had requested that the air conditioning units be put on the other side of the building which seemed to be a more sensible place to put them because the other side of the building is a driveway into the condo complex and not right behind people’s homes.  That, for whatever the reason was, long ago, that was not something that they did.  They assured that the unit would be designed in such a way that the noise would be limited and that has not been my experience.  While I appreciate the assurance that it will be addressed, that it really hasn’t been my experience in the past and I’m not sure how we go forward with this and are assured that this won’t get even worse than it is now.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder asked is it enclosed at all at this point, the unit?

Ms. Jim Lothrop responded there’s a screened wall around it and there is insulation,  sound absorbers within that to help alleviate the sound.  My expectation would be that we would not put it on that side of the building anyway because that’s a long ways away from where we’re trying to go so…

Mr. Robert Foley asked were you aware at all of the previous concerns that the home owner has expressed from the other go-around about the noise or about the potential noise?

Mr. Jim Lothrop responded it was my understanding that we had addressed that with the enclosure and the sound proofing or the sound attenuation that was in there.

Mr. Chris Kehoe asked is this where it is if you look at the screen?  Is that it?

Mr. Jim Lothrop responded yes.

Mr. Robert Foley asked can you show us where your property is ma’am.
Ms. Kelly Wall responded I’m the fourth house in from Kings Ferry.

Ms. Jill Davis stated so if you look directly where you come out, you see where the handicap spots are?  If you come directly out towards this left side, their house sits right there.  Although I was not the Director at the time of the original construction I do know that – I believe when they originally constructed the building they did not put an enclosure around the air conditioning unit but because of the neighbor’s concern a $40,000 wall was constructed after the fact to kind of alleviate that which I thought we had.
Ms. Kelly Wall stated you all want to come up for a BBQ in the summer…

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder asked was there any change when they put that wall up?

Ms. Kelly Wall responded there was some change but it’s still a constant cycle on and off.  Part of the building is open and part of the building is closed but the air conditioning unit still runs in the summer time even when the building is not being used.  It’s just loud.

Mr. Peter Daly asked how old is that air conditioning unit?

Ms. Jill Davis responded it’s original to the building so it’s about 17 years old.

Mr. Peter Daly stated maybe it needs an upgrade.  Seventeen years for an air conditioning unit is a lot of years.


Ms. Jill Davis stated well I will tell you that we stay very much on top of our maintenance of all of our equipment and we are, as I think I said at one of the other meetings, we are a green certified building so we have done a lot of energy upgrades with more planned so maybe that can be one of them.
Mr. Robert Foley asked who was your energy advisor?  Who was your consultant on that green energy?

Ms. Jill Davis responded on the green energy, well we worked with Westchester Green Business so Danny Glazier and the Green Team and Con Edison.  Con Edison came in and did evaluations of all of our equipment in the building and he suggested what needed to be replaced.

Mr. Robert Foley asked can he -- I think she has an endorsement letter in here, Glazier, make her aware of that of what’s happening now with the residents?

Ms. Jill Davis asked with the air conditioning unit?

Mr. Robert Foley stated yes, the noise.

Ms. Jill Davis stated I don’t know that that would be something that Danny could address.  I think we’d need to address that probably with the architect and probably with our HVAC company.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated well now that you know about it maybe you can make it part of your project to try and alleviate that noise from the existing conditioner as well avoiding anything from the new one that’s going in.

Mr. Jim Lothrop stated yes, we’ll be glad to do that.  I think that there’s a possibility that we could locate an additional unit for this new addition on the other side of the property.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked are you pretty sure that that can be done or that’s sort of a hope?

Mr. Jim Lothrop responded I know that there’s a space over there that could accommodate it.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder asked can we add that to the resolution if you would agree with that?

Mr. Jim Lothrop responded I would like to have that confirmed by our engineer before – but I believe we could do that.

Mr. Robert Foley asked are we going to approve it tonight?

Mr. Steven Kessler stated wait on the resolution.  Close the public hearing and do a resolution next month.

Mr. Mike Preziosi stated it’s kind of premature to request or require the HVAC because it has to be designed properly.  It may be a combination of putting the unit on the other side by Coach Light Square or maybe a combination of just reinstalling new HVAC equipment.  Usually newer equipment runs quieter.  The equipment there most likely meets our noise Ordinance otherwise it would be an issue but one of the things I would like you to check is what it is currently running at as far as noise.  You can easily check that as far as the decibel level goes and see what’s within reason and then have your HVAC and engineering firm look and evaluate the possibility of looking at renovating or replacing the HVAC unit to a quieter model then I think we could add that as a requirement into our resolution that that be evaluated before a permit is issued.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I guess what Mike’s saying is the answer to that question may be months away.  It would have to be a somewhat of an open ended condition that…

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated right, but if we don’t put it in as a condition we could lose it.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated we’d have to word it in such a way that…

Mr. Mike Preziosi stated prior to the issuance of a Building Permit for the renovations the mechanical and electrical would have to be designed and that would be the time where it would be evaluated with the newer equipment.  As Chris was alluding to is an open ended question, open as a resolution item.  It’s going to be tough to finalize within the next few months but we could still put it in the resolution with that understanding that it is open ended.

Mr. Robert Foley asked so we could word something tonight if we’re approving this or should we wait until next month?

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated I would say wait until next month if you could talk to staff about that.

Mr. Jim Lothrop stated let me address it next month. 

Mr. Robert Foley stated we weren’t aware of the air conditioning, the noise situation, at the previous two meetings and we have to respect the impact to the neighbors.  The library is a wonderful thing.  You have a beautiful facility.  The pluses on the green with the rain garden and the green building and everything else but there’s a problem with noise impacting…the same thing happened with the hospital.  Again, beautiful facility, much needed but they had a noise problem with air conditioning and other machinery heard by the neighbors. 

Mr. Jim Lothrop stated we will address this by next month’s meeting, as best we can.

Mr. Jim Creighton stated just for public hearing purposes, we received 11 letters in support.  One of them was from Coach Light Square, the board of managers for them and they strongly support the new addition.  We haven’t received anything in opposition but this new issue is something that should be addressed.

Mr. Robert Foley stated yes.

Ms. Kelly Wall stated thank you very much.

Ms. Rebecca Quigley introduced herself and stated I’m a resident of Cortlandt Manor and I’m here tonight to express my support for the addition to the proposed addition to the Hen Hud Library to the children’s wing.  I did write one of those aforementioned letters in support and I just wanted to read briefly from it tonight, an excerpt from it.  My husband and I are raising our two children to value the library’s resources and I wanted to say that we’ve met and kept some of our closest friends in the community based on Ms. Terry’s preschool story time sessions.  We’ve watched movies.  We’ve eaten popcorn on a winter vacation afternoon there.  We’ve built Legos on a Saturday morning and we simply come in to see what’s new on the shelves and to play with the puppets.  Our kids are still buzzing about a workshop that was offered a couple of years ago where they would create their own books and they were sent out and actually hard cover bound and the kids received them back after a couple of weeks.  We have photos on our refrigerator of them having completed the summer library program for the past few years which they compete fiercely over each year to see how many minutes and how many books they can tag on for the end of the summer.  My 9 year-old daughter Hannah absolutely lives for the book chats that are offered by Ms. Betsy each month and most recently had a spectacular time being a part of Ms. Melanie’s Hudson Heroes team at the Battle of the Books Competition that was held this past October.  I wanted to reinforce for all of you as you are all well aware of the merits of the library and the community’s strong support, especially in the school district for this expansion.  The library is absolutely bursting at the seams and they actually have children’s materials that they are unable to display at this time because they need more space.  Thank you very much for your consideration.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated you will never have any opposition probably from any member of this board about a library because I remember my own experiences as a kid going to the library.  I couldn’t wait for story time.

Mr. Jill Lothrop stated we have a time constraint on us for funding that Jill could address and then let me pose a suggestion.

Ms. Jill Davis stated my concern is that this is being funded by a bank who we had put on hold and we have done a lot of work with the management company to try to get the best interest rates possible for this so that we do not have to impose any additional taxes on the people of our community.  I think that putting it off another month is going to put those rates in jeopardy.  That’s my concern about pushing it off one more month so when we sat down and talked I think that Jim feels that he can…

Mr. Jim Lothrop stated I’m certain that we can address the concerns and I know the library is concerned about it.  We’re all concerned about being good neighbors.  I would like to suggest that we could get approval for this but couldn’t necessarily get a Building Permit until we satisfactorily address this issue to the neighbor’s concern.  Is that possible?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded a condition could be worded in such a way that prior to the issuance of the Building Permit which could be one month from now or six months from now.  It’s however long it takes you to get through the Building Permit process that prior to the issuance of the permit – but then the question becomes: what do you have to do prior to the issuance of the permit?  Do you have to prove to the board that unit is now quieter?  Do you have to prove to the board that you’re quieting that one and putting the new compressor on the other side?  I don’t know what the board needs prior to the permit. 

Mr. Jim Lothrop stated I understand.  I would like to suggest that one reasonable consideration might be to say that the noise from any new air conditioning would be quieter than the existing unit.  I’m not sure that it’s appropriate at this point but if you want to we could.  I’m not sure it’s appropriate to say we have to quiet down an air conditioning unit that’s been there for 17 years that already had sound attenuation applied…

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder asked can we test the noise levels?  We can make that part of the Resolution and are you able to say that the new unit will be put in the other place?  Are you comfortable with that?


Mr. Jim Lothrop responded I’m comfortable saying that we will locate an air conditioning unit in such a way that it will not create any more noise or will be quieter, will not create any noise, it will meet noise Ordinances and will be this, whatever is required for the new building addition will not contribute anything with the noise.  While we’re doing that if we can help resolve the neighbor’s concern we would be glad to do that.  I can’t commit to solving that problem at this point because I don’t know the implications of it but I do feel certain that we can control the noise for any new air conditioning that’s going to be required for this addition in a way that will not impact the neighbor.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated the goal would be though to put it someplace else.  

Mr. Jim Lothrop stated someplace else or a different unit or completely enclose it in a way that it doesn’t – I’m sure there are a number of issues.  Again, it’s an old unit and we haven’t looked at it.  It may be time to…the air conditioning for the children’s area, I believe is on the other side anyway, away from them.  I would expect – that’s what I’m saying, I really think the new unit is going to be on the other side and I think it may in fact be up on the second level in a space between the balcony and the new building addition we’re putting on.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I guess it doesn’t matter where it goes.  The issue is that it’s got to be quieter.

Mr. Jim Creighton asked is there a possibility that we could, if the board wanted, to close the public hearing and bring this back after the next time of new business if either you or staff can work on additional language to add to the Resolution and we can vote on a Resolution tonight if we had language we could agree on?  I don’t know if we can table it for another 20 minutes.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated because we have had no opposition to this.  I don’t think we’d run into trouble closing the public hearing.  I don’t expect that we’re suddenly going to have a whole lot of people coming and saying “I object.”  It’s possible that we could do the closing but that they would have to come back before us anyway, maybe under ‘old business’ and talk about where you are with respect to getting a new unit that’s quieter on the other side and perhaps working on the situation where you can make the existing one a little more quiet so that you’re not disturbing the neighbor.  I’ll tell you, it’s very, very difficult if you live near anything that cycles on and off and makes a lot of noise.  It makes your life miserable because even in your own home you can’t enjoy it as much because you’re always listening to that cycle.  Sometimes it gets into your head almost.  It depends how loud it is.  I really do think that we can’t completely disregard or overlook that complaint.  We need to try harder to make that noise coming from that air conditioning unit a lot quieter so that it’s not perpetually disturbing the neighbor.

Ms. Jill Davis stated and I absolute understand that.  The only issue that I’m having with it right now is that, that unit, that if we weren’t doing this, if we weren’t in front of you asking for this, that unit would just be operating the way it’s operating from now until it broke down.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated that’s true.  Usually, the only time that we find out about problems is when somebody comes with an application then we have to address a number of things regarding that application.  It’s not always about noise, it’s about something else, but that’s usually how this board finds out about what’s going on.  Once we get an application we do need to take a thorough look at it and find ways to mitigate issues.

Ms. Jill Davis stated if we measured the noise that those units are putting out now and they were within the proper decibels or whatever it is, we wouldn’t necessarily be required to do anything .  Am I correct?  We may want to because they may not be as efficient as they could be but all of that is additional cost to the library for the project too.  That’s a little concerning to me also especially if we fall within the acceptable decibels.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated at a minimum, you could make sure that the new unit isn’t going to add to the problem.

Ms. Jill Davis responded and that I’m sure we would do also because, and this is probably news to Jim too, but I do want to work through Con Ed and the incentives that they offer for putting in efficient units so when we go to design these things I want to make sure that those meet their requirements for some additional funding.

Mr. Robert Foley stated with Con Ed you may get some kind of an incentive to get rid of the old unit for a newer more efficient quieter unit that wouldn’t cost…wouldn’t be a burden on the library.

Ms. Jill Davis stated I agree.  I absolutely agree and that may be something we can do but I just don’t see how that should hold up what we’re looking to do with the children’s addition because we are saying that we’re agreeable to putting something in there that says we’re going to make sure that it meets the requirements that you guys want.  By all means, if we can put it on the other side of the building that’s where it’s going to go.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated we could approve the Resolution subject to them working with staff on that but I think the goal here is to also not just go by the letter of the law in regards to the current one but also to attempt to mitigate that somewhat as well. 

Mr. Mike Preziosi stated we can get an agreement from the applicant as far as providing measures for monitoring the current noise levels and then providing means and methods to attenuate any additional noise and to ensure that the proposed units are going to be less loud than the existing.  We could word something to the Resolution to that affect and then have staff look at it, our building inspectors to make sure that it meets our noise Ordinance.

Mr. John Klarl stated that language is good.

Mr. Jim Creighton asked I was just going to say, is that language we can use and adopt in this Resolution tonight?

Mr. Robert Foley asked can you remember it word-for-word?

Mr. Mike Preziosi stated luckily the meeting’s taped so I think we’ll have good records.
Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I was thinking that you could require the decibel readings prior to…immediately, prior to signing the site plans and then you would require, and this is the part that I’m hung on, you would require some sort of proof or working with the applicant…

Mr. Mike Preziosi stated prior to the issuance Certificate of Occupancy you would have to prove to the department that the noise is at a pre-existing level or less than the previous level.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated and the goal is to mitigate it to some degree even with what’s there now.

Mr. Jim Lothrop stated that’s fine.  We would agree to that entirely. I think it would be appropriate for us to get out and take acoustic readings right now of how loud that unit is.

Mr. Mike Preziosi stated agreed and that would be a good time with the leaves down, you could…if the home owner gives you permission to measure some noise levels on her property with trees being down and being open, it would be a great time to get the noise levels.

Mr. John Klarl asked Mike, are you making it subject to C of O not Building Permit so they have a period of time?

Mr. Mike Preziosi responded yes.

Mr. Robert Foley asked can you give us some words then John if we do it tonight?

Mr. John Klarl responded we can play back the tape.

Mr. Mike Preziosi stated we can play back the tape.

Mr. Robert Foley asked so you would add it as condition 6…

Mr. Mike Preziosi stated prior to the issuance of the Building Permit, obviously, we would review all the HVAC and have everything come in, be part of the Building Permit application but prior to the issuance of a Certificate of Occupancy, you would have to sufficiently prove to the Department that you have attenuated any noise levels to the pre-existing conditions.

Mr. Jim Creighton asked and they need her permission to go on her property to take those noise levels right?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded it’s at the property’s line.

Mr. Mike Preziosi stated at the property line.

Mr. Jim Creighton stated at the property line, I just thought if you got permission you could…

Mr. Mike Preziosi stated if the home owner would give permission…

Ms. Kelly Wall stated that’s fine.  I have a question though.  This is an issue, my perception of it is it’s an issue of air conditioning and it’s December so is that unit running?  When you take – you turn it on.  I don’t know how these things are done…

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated yes, you just test the noise levels.

Mr. Mike Preziosi stated it will be turned on.

Ms. Kelly Wall stated and secondly, I kind of get lost in all the procedural stuff.  What just happened?  Could you explain that in laments term?

Mr. Jim Creighton responded nothing happened yet.

Mr. Mike Preziosi stated before they would be able to occupy the addition it behoove them to, before the Building Permit was issued to final design everything is to make sure that the sound levels are going to be less than the existing condition.  They’ll mitigate any additional noise levels associated with the running of the HVAC unit.  It would occur sooner rather than later but not necessarily restrict them from continuing their application and pursuing their loans and their architectural engineering designs.

Ms. Kelly Wall asked so that has to be done before the Building Permit is issued?

Mr. Mike Preziosi responded yes, we would always check that in any case but this would be a specific note or asterisk we would look at it in more depth to make sure that your concerns are properly addressed before they put shovel in the ground.

Ms. Kelly Wall stated okay, thank you very much.

Mr. Jim Creighton asked and then the counsel suggested the C of O right not the Building Permit?
Mr. Robert Foley stated and then there would be a C of O after that. 

Mr. Mike Preziosi stated they would not be able to utilize the building if the noise levels increased.  It would be in their best interest to make sure that the machinery was upgraded and that the proper HVAC system was installed.

Ms. Kelly Wall stated thank you very much.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated we’re adding that to the Resolution.  Is that what…

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded it’s going to be condition 6.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated so we’re going to add to the existing Resolution, the condition #6 with the words you just mentioned.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated the applicant shall provide decibel readings with respect to the existing air conditioning unit to the satisfaction of the Director of Technical Services prior to the signing of the site plan.  Prior to the issuance of the Building Permit and then I’m not sure where the CO comes in, the applicant shall work with DOT, and staff, and provide proof to staff to guarantee that the noise level – this is where it gets a little bit funky, will be lower or no higher than it is now.
Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated that’s good.

Mr. Robert Foley asked if we vote on this tonight with this condition...

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated the new one is not going to add and the goal is to mitigate further…

Mr. Steven Kessler stated the combined, you’re talking now the combined db level…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated combined will be lower but and I guess in your defense you’re saying if it meets the code now, you’re not exactly sure why it has to be lower than what meets the code.

Mr. Jim Lothrop stated let me just suggest that maybe it’s far below than what the code requires right now.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated it could be but that doesn’t mean we can’t mitigate it if there’s a problem.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated I think a lot of this is going to be subject to…

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated this discussion is trying to avoid just going by the letter of the law because if the neighbor has a complaint…

Mr. Jim Lothrop stated we understand.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated and Mr. Bianchi just mentioned the words ‘mitigate’ that all of the studying and investigation ultimately may lead more than just the unit.  It may lead to additional landscaping or additional something to help attenuate the noise. 

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated we should make it to the satisfaction of Technical Services.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated everything is always to the satisfaction of…
Mr. Robert Foley stated if a Building Permit is issued, but then after the CO is later.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated CO is later.

Mr. Robert Foley stated before you could operate…ok.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked are we all squared away?

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated you have to close the hearing.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated I move that we close the public hearing.

Seconded, with all in favor saying "aye." 

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated and I move that we adopt the Resolution 3-16 with the new language as discussed satisfaction of the staff.

Seconded.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated and in this case I’ll send you all that language and I’ll also send you a copy of the Resolution since usually you have the exact language in front of you.

With all in favor saying "aye." 

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated thank you.  Have a good evening.



*



*



*
OLD BUSINESS:
PB 4-14    a.
Application of Mongoose Inc. for the property of Mongoose Inc., Commercial Real Estate Asset Management Inc., and JPB Cortlandt Inc., for Preliminary Plat approval and Steep Slope, Wetland and Tree Removal permits for a 6 lot subdivision (5 building lots and 1 open space parcel) of a 128.8 acre parcel of property located on the south side of Maple Avenue adjourned on the east side of Dickerson Road and Hilltop Drive as shown on a 5 page set of drawings entitled “Subdivision of Abee Rose Situate in the Town of Cortlandt, Westchester County, NY” prepared by Badey & Watson Surveying and Engineering PC, latest revision dated July 20, 2015.
Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated our next case, as was mentioned by the Chairperson, has been removed from the agenda and will return in February and that’s the application of Mongoose Inc.  It’s under ‘old business’.  We won’t be addressing that at this time.
PB 13-05    b.
Application of Kirquel Development Ltd. for Final Plat approval for a 14 lot major subdivision (13 building lots and an open space parcel) of 38.28 acres of property located at the south end of Mill Court as shown on an 18 page set of drawings entitled “Site Development and Subdivision for Residences at Mill Court Crossing” prepared by Cronin Engineering, P.E., P.C. latest revision dated November 13, 2015 and on a Plat entitled “Mill Court Crossing Subdivision”  prepared by Fehringer Surveying, P.C. latest revision dated October 28, 2015.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated good evening Mr. Chairman, members of the board, David Steinmetz from the law firm of Zarin and Steinmetz.  Happy New Year!  Good to see all of you.  I’m here this evening in connection with the Kirquel application together with Tim Cronin from Cronin Engineering, the Project Engineer.  This is a subdivision you’re all quite familiar with.  It has been pending before the town in one form or another for quite a few years.  You will all recall we came back before you last year to separate the subdivision into two different sections or two different phases.  You were kind enough to allow us to break off the portion of the subdivision along Lexington Avenue as Phase I.  That was finalized, adopted, a subdivision plat was prepared, approved, signed and filed.  We’re now back, essentially, with the remainder.  Nothing has changed.  It is 13 lots, as Mr. Bianchi indicated, with a conservation parcel.  The subdivision and the layout is all in accordance with the revised plan that you have seen previously and we’re here simply to finalize Phase II and take it through final approval.
Mr. Chris Kehoe stated just as we discussed at the work session, normally, final approvals just go directly to an approval at the next meeting but in this case, due to the fact that it was a phased approval, we talked to the applicant about requiring a public hearing which they are aware of but I also recommended at the work session that I think we need to have a meeting with the applicant to discuss the outcomes of the litigation and make sure we’re all on the same page with respect to where the approval stands now.

Mr. John Klarl stated I think we actually did that previously but this would be a good update.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated we would have no objection to conducting that meeting if that’s what the town, the board and staff would like, however, Madame Chair and members of the board, we would like your board simply to schedule the public hearing for the month of February.  There’s no reason that Mr. Klarl, staff and our team can’t get together in the next 3 ½ weeks.  I did speak with the town attorney earlier this afternoon to confirm that it is our understanding that there are no remaining or open, unclear conditions.  I re-confirmed with Mr. Wood today that yes indeed the recreation fees would be paid despite what the outcome was in the litigation.  Mr. Sheber paid those with phase I.  He’s obviously going to pay those with Phase II.  I confirmed again that the sewer stubs that were part of this discussion and have been laid out in our plans again will be developed and approved as part of this.  I’m happy to have the meeting if that helps the town and the process.  All we’re asking, this final plat that’s been prepared is in substantial accordance with what your board previously approved.  Under New York State law we don’t need a public hearing but we’ve consented to the public hearing.  We understand the reason for it so let’s do it.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated actually, I think I would support the meeting simply because it’s been a long time since we first talked about this.  Just in the need to sort of touch bases and everybody get on the same page at the same time I think it’s appropriate to have this meeting.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I think that’s a good compromise that we can have the meeting, as I think we need to have, but that we could still schedule the public hearing.

Mr. Peter Daly stated I don’t see any problem.

Mr. Robert Foley asked and at the meeting you’ll discuss the dropping of some of the traffic or the mitigation…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated that’s what I pointed out to the applicant, that the discussion of some of the issues that I want to have at the staff level sort of going both directions.  You have raised concerns of things that were potentially eliminated that maybe we want to talk about.

Mr. Robert Foley stated at least one of them, yes.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated that’s fine and we’re happy to cover, Mr. Foley, all of those and any other issues that your board and staff raise whether they’re issues that involve the subdivision or in the context that I think you’re referring to, possibly some off-site issues as well.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated Mr. Daly.

Mr. Peter Daly asked how do we want to do this?  Direct staff to have that meeting and then set the public hearing for the 1st?

Ms. Loretta Taylor responded we’re referring it back for this meeting for staff and for the review memo…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated and the public hearing.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated and the public hearing.

Mr. Robert Foley asked but are we scheduling the public hearing…

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated maybe we should make them separate motions.  Make them separate motions.

Mr. Peter Daly stated Madame Chair I move that we refer this back to staff for this meeting.

Mr. Robert Foley stated and review memo right?

Mr. Peter Daly stated and a review memo.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

Mr. Peter Daly stated Madame Chair I move that we set a public hearing on this application for Tuesday, February 1st.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

Mr. David Steinmetz stated thank you all.

PB 4-15      c.
Application of MJD Contracting for Final Plat Approval for a 2 lot minor subdivision of an approximately 2 acre parcel of property located at 16 Hillcrest Avenue, near Grexa Place, as shown on a 3 page set of drawings entitled “Integrated Plot Plan, Tree Plan and Details and Profiles” prepared by John Karell Jr., P.E. latest revision dated November 18, 2015 and on a plat entitled “2-Lot Minor Subdivision of Property prepared for MJD Contracting Corporation” prepared by Robert Baxter, P.L.S., dated November 15, 2015.

Ms. Lisa Cozi stated good evening everyone.  Lisa Cozi with MJD Contracting.  We resubmitted and finalized the improvement drawings and the plat as you requested and now we’re waiting for the final approval.
Mr. Chris Kehoe stated that’s correct.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we did discuss this very briefly at the meeting.  Before we ask for a motion for the Resolution, may I ask you what does M-J-D stand for?

Ms. Lisa Cozi responded it was supposed to be LJD for myself and my two children but they didn’t have LJD available so M is my middle name.

Mr. John Klarl stated the Secretary of State wouldn’t accept your filing.

Ms. Lisa Cozi responded really?

Mr. John Klarl stated well you said…

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated it wasn’t available.

Ms. Lisa Cozi stated it wasn’t available.  Someone else had already taken it.

Mr. John Klarl stated the Secretary of State does the issuance of…

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked so you use your middle name and your children’s J and D?

Ms. Lisa Cozi responded yes.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I personally, I don’t know that other people on the board…I have a thing with people and names that only have letters in them and you don’t know what you’re signing – I have to sign off on these things.  I just wanted to know.  Thank you.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated the Chairwoman has the same feeling about the next one on the agenda as well.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated it’s a personal thing.  It’s a quirk I suppose.  I just want to know what these initials stand for so I know what I’m signing.  Thank you so much.

Mr. Robert Foley stated I make a motion to have a Resolution on this for February.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

Ms. Lisa Cozi stated thank you.  I’ll see you next month.

PB 7-15      d.
Application of GLPT Land Inc. for Site Development Plan approval for the parking of buses and other vehicles on an approximately 3.6 acre parcel of property located at 5716 Albany Post Road as shown on a drawing entitled “Site Development Plan for George Liaskos” prepared by Cronin Engineering, P.E., P.C. dated December 18, 2015.  (see prior PB’s 26-97 & 20-08)

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated as mentioned earlier, the next application was removed from the agenda.  That was the application PB 7-15, the application for the Liaskos bus parking site.  I think they’re supposed to be coming back next month on February 2nd.  We will see what those initials stand for next time.


*



*
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NEW BUSINESS: 

PB 12-15    a.
Application of Yeshiva Ohr Hameir for a renewal of a Special Permit for a University, College or Seminary for property located at 141 Furnace Woods Road as described in a letter dated December 21, 2015 from David Steinmetz, Esq. and as shown on a 3 page set of drawings entitled “Site Plan” prepared by Ciarcia Engineering, P.C. latest revision June 19, 2014 (see prior PB’s 7-09 & 1-13).

Mr. David Steinmetz stated good evening Madame Chair, members of the board, David Steinmetz from the law firm of Zarin and Steinmetz for the applicant.  We are here simply because the Special Permit that was adopted by your board, as you all recall, has a three-year duration and we are required periodically to return for renewal and reissuance.  We have filed and we’re here for renewal and reissuance.
Mr. Chris Kehoe stated as you know, each year you also get reports from our fire inspector, from Code Enforcement and also from the applicant to keep you abreast of anything that’s going on out of this site and you have been getting those reports regularly.  I would recommend that this be referred back to staff.  We would do our normal review memo and then it would come back at the February meeting and then schedule a public hearing to be held in March.  You could do a site inspection.  I don’t think you did that last time.  I don’t think it’s necessary but I would recommend a review memo.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated you have done some building on the site at this point and I think some of us – I haven’t been there since before…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I don’t think they’ve done any building.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated the only thing that’s happened was the demolition of the old Dodge City building and I do believe you were on the property subsequent to the demolition.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I know I have not seen anything new.  So, you haven’t done anything…

Mr. David Steinmetz stated correct.

Mr. Robert Foley asked with the sewer and whatever the issue of sewer or septic.  Is that all resolved?

Mr. David Steinmetz responded Mr. Preziosi can probably speak at greater length than I but we have spent a tremendous amount of time, effort and expense working on the sewer with the town, with the county, with the state and my understanding is we are finally poised to get that issue concluded.

Mr. Mike Preziosi stated that’s correct.  There’ll be a public hearing at the Town Board next Town Board meeting which is this upcoming Tuesday, to discuss the creation of the sewer district and then from there the plans will be sent over to the Health Department for their review and approval.  Subsequently, it will go back to the applicant to bid out and construct the sanitary improvements pending a good public hearing and approval by the Health Department.  We’re looking for sanitary system setup within the next 6 months or so.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated the only thing Madame Chair that we would request, if at all possible, the month of March is a particularly bad month for my client to have a public hearing.  My client would obviously like to be present at the public hearing so if we could consider conducting the public hearing in February and have it duly noticed that would be terrific and staff would still have a full opportunity to do what they need to.  If not, I’ve been asked to see if we could have that public hearing conducted in the month of April.  I just want to give you as much advance notice that conducting the first meeting in March would be an inconvenience for the Yeshiva if at all possible to accommodate that.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated what I want to know is that going to be a problem for you in terms of what you need to do because I mean that memo has to be responded to and we all…

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded the memo won’t take very long but one of the issues if you open the public hearing in February and then it continues to March, will someone be here to represent the applicant at the continuation of the public hearing in March?

Mr. David Steinmetz responded absolutely but I’ll tell you now Chris, on a reissuance and renewal of a Special Permit for a facility that has not undergone change and there are no violations, it would be, in my experience, unheard of for that public hearing to be continued.  The public has every right to show up and speak at a public hearing under the town code but for us, today, and on January 5th to be concerned that on February 1st your board can’t conduct and complete a public hearing, to me is somewhat bizarre.

Mr. Jim Creighton stated what we were thinking I think was to have a public hearing in March and also to direct staff to prepare a Resolution assuming there wasn’t any major public comments.  You might have gotten everything in March but if it’s February or April that might be hard.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated understood.  If you prefer to do this all in April…I didn’t want to come here in February and say we can’t do the public hearing in March, you would have looked at me and said “you didn’t know that on January 5th when you stood in front of us.”  So, I’m trying to be proactive.  My client is trying to be proactive.  We don’t want to cause difficulty.  This is a scheduling issue.  You want to do it in February, great.  You would prefer to do it in April, that’s fine.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I still go back to my point though.  Does that mean in your client’s mind that nothing can happen at the March meeting?

Mr. David Steinmetz responded no, no, the public hearing is the part that we would really like to have representatives of the Yeshiva in addition to myself present at the public hearing.  If the public hearing is open and closed in February and we’re coming back for adoption and maybe again…once again Chris, I can’t imagine that the Resolution is going to contain anything other than the reissuance so I would think that we could handle that…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated someone can be here in March.

Mr. David Steinmetz responded I will be here in March.  I’m sure I will be here in March.  It’s not me.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated that’s ok.  The review memo, once again, it only deals with the Special Permit issues.  It’s a relatively quick review memo.  That’s ok with staff.

Mr. Jim Creighton stated Madame Chair I move that we refer this back to staff for their review memo and to schedule this for a public hearing on February 1st and additionally ask staff to begin preparing a Resolution to the extent that the public comment doesn’t change the conditions in the Resolution.

Seconded.

Mr. Robert Foley stated on the question, February 1st public hearing, Resolution – we’re talking about the public hearing, the review memo first, public hearing February 1st and possible Resolution…

Mr. David Steinmetz stated I think it’s February 2nd.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated I thought the Resolution would be March.

Mr. Robert Foley stated oh, the Resolution would be March.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated that’s what I thought.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated February 2nd is the next meeting.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated I think you said earlier on the last matter we also talked about a public hearing on – we all collectively used February 1st mistakenly on other matters.
Mr. Jim Creighton stated I believe the bottom of the agenda says February 1st.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated we can blame Chris.  At least we know how.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated okay, so the Resolution is for March then we’re talking about.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated let the record reflect that all references to February 1 were February 2.

Mr. Jim Creighton stated Madame Chair I move that we refer this back to staff for a review memo and schedule this for a public hearing at our next Planning Board meeting on Tuesday, February 2nd and for staff to begin drafting a Resolution for presentation either in February or March.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 
Mr. David Steinmetz stated thank you for the scheduling.  I appreciate that.
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ADJOURNMENT

Mr. Jim Creighton stated Madame Chair, it’s 8:38 I move that we adjourn.
So moved.
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Next Meeting: TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 2, 2016
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